
 
 

 

 

 

  
MINUTES OF SUTTON CHENEY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 10th JULY 2019 AT 

WHITEMOORS ANTIQUE CENTRE, MILL LANE, SHENTON, CV13 6BZ 
  

 
 
Parish Councillors Present:  
    Sarah Roberts    Linda Mayne   
    Julia Jarvis   Ambrose Long      
In Attendance 

Joanne Lowe (Parish Clerk) 
3 Members of the Public 
Nigel Palmer – Market Bosworth Historical Society  

 

 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

131/19 Nigel Palmer from Market Bosworth Historical Society introduced the archaeological and 

community based project called Bosworth Links which was held in 2016 to find out more 

about the history of Market Bosworth. The project is looking to extend its coverage to 

include villages around Market Bosworth, including Sutton Cheney and Shenton. It was 

advised that the Society approaches the estate owners of each village to seek the relevant 

permissions before the Council can get involved.  

 

132/19 A member of the public was encouraged about the sourcing of a long term solution to 

Rose Bank and is keen to work with the Council. 

 

 APOLOGIES 
133/19 None 

 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY 
134/19 None 

 

PREVIOUS MINUTES 
135/19 The Council unanimously resolved to adopt the draft minutes of the Parish Council 

Meeting held on 12th June 2019 with no amendments. 

 

BOROUGH AND COUNTY COUNCILLOR REPORTS  
136/19 The Council noted the report from County Councillor Ould and Borough Councilllor Collett. 

The Council requested that the Clerk contact HBBC asking why they were not asked to 

attend the recent exhibition in Market Bosworth.  

 

COUNCILLOR VACANCY 

137/19 One application was received for the vacancy of Parish Councillor for Sutton Ward. It was 
unanimously resolved that Pamela Tebbatt Mills to be co-opted onto the Council. She was 
observed by the Clerk in signing her declaration of office. 

 

 



 
 

 

138/19 One application was received for the vacancy of Parish Councillor for Shenton Ward. It was 
unanimously resolved that Charles Woolaston to be co-opted onto the Council.  

 

FENCE ON ALLOTMENT 

139/19 It was unanimously resolved to permit the tenant their request for a temporary fence 

around plot 1B and 2A on condition that it is completed within 6 months and that it must 

be completely removed from site upon the termination of their tenancy. 

 

HANDYPERSON 

140/19 It was unanimously resolved to advertise for a handyperson to work on a flexible and ad 

hoc basis for the Council to undertake general maintenance work across the Parish. 

 

 ADOPTION OF BT KIOSKS IN SUTTON CHENEY AND SHENTON 

141/19 It was unanimously resolved to adopt the BT Kiosks in Sutton Cheney and Shenton 

following the BT consultation exercise.  
 

ROSE BANK 

142/19 It was unanimously resolved to request the Clerk to investigate ways in re-landscaping 

Rose Bank. 

 

FUNDING UPDATE  

143/19 It was noted that no funding update had been received and that the Clerk was asked to 

investigate prior to a formal complaint being made on behalf of the Council.  

 

SHENTON WAR MEMORIAL 

144/19 The Council noted an update on Shenton War Memorial given by the Clerk.  

 

DADLINGTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN 

145/19 It was unanimously resolved to apply to HBBC for the area of designation for Dadlington 

Neighbourhood Plan 

 

FINANCE 

146/19 It was unanimously resolved to approve the financial statement for June 2019 

147/19 It was unanimously resolved to approve the budget monitoring sheet at the end of Q1 

148/19 It was unanimously resolved to approve and sign cheques totalling £2107.35 

 

PLANNING 

149/19 None 

 

CLERKS REPORT 

150/19 The Clerk gave the Clerk’s Report: 

• Request from CPRE Leicestershire to join them 

• Funding Update – Request for Cllrs to suggest projects 

• Domestic Abuse Campaign – to be promoted on social media and website 

• LCC Priorities consultation – details passed to Cllrs 



 
 

 

• All room bookings had been confirmed 

• Better Care together Briefing Note – to be passed to Cllrs 

• Free training being offered through HBBC 

• Recent meeting with Martin Cartwright – wants to understand our top 10 
priorities 

 

MEMBER REPORTS 

151/19 Cllr Mayne had attended a recent coffee morning in Sutton Cheney which mentioned the 

restoration of Sir William Roberts tomb, as well as the rural heritage trail which will 

highlight points of interest around villages. Around 10 people are interested in developing 

one in Dadlington and possibly Sutton Cheney. Any further updates should be sent to the 

Clerk in order to promote it through the Council.  

 
152/19 The 1485 Sculpture Trail Steering Committee met recently in Market Bosworth as they are 

not happy with what is being proposed. The Council repeated their concerns regarding the 

lack of parking and infrastructure to support such a scheme. Market Bosworth do not want 

it in the Parish Field, nor the Country Park so the new proposal includes a “letter tree”. Cllr 

Mayne to send further details to the Clerk for wider circulation. 

 

 
 

The meeting closed at 21.30 
 

  
 
 

 

Chair .................................................................. Date .............................................................. 

 

 

 


